[image: image3.png]



Longhoughton C of E Primary School

January 2018 Newsletter
Well it is hard to believe that we are 2 weeks into the Spring term and the next holiday is only 3 weeks away.
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A huge thank you to everyone for their hard work and support at Christmas. 

The PFA have once again done an incredible job fundraising, the Christmas Raffle raised £624.

Through the Children’s Society money boxes that were taken to the Christingle Service we raised a fabulous £187.21.
Coming into school on a morning          
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Thank you so much for everyone’s support in following the new  ‘Coming into school’ morning arrangements; they have worked really well and the children are settling more quickly into their morning activities. 

Please can I ask parents with children who need to come in thorough different doors, to initially wait on the front yard with all your children, once Key Stage 2 children have lined up, make your way round to Reception and/or Botswana Class. 

If you only have Key Stage 2 children to bring to school please wait with them until the staff come out, the responsibility for the child is still with the parent. If you arrive after the classes have gone into school please walk up the path with your child; some parents are allowing their children to run up the path from the school gate and this may result in an accident that we might not see.
Parents of Year 5 and Year 6 children; if your child is walking to school on their own, please make sure that you have signed the walking to and from school policy.

School Questionnaires

Just a reminder that ‘Parent View’ can be completed at any time during the course of an academic year:-

The information that the school gains from the questionnaire is really useful in making further improvements to how we operate.

Ofsted also ask parents to complete ‘The Parent View’ questionnaire on the internet. 

If you have not done so already, please can you take some time this week and complete the Parent View questionnaire for Longhoughton CE Primary School, to do this you need to: 

· Go to https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=give-your-views 

· Log in if you have completed the questionnaire before or create a log in

· Search for Longhoughton CE Primary School

· Complete the questionnaire – 12 questions to answer
Useful websites
Please take some time to look at the school website new photographs have been added:

· Advent & Christingle - News section

· RAF Christmas party and Christmas lunch – news section 
· Reverse Advent Calendar – News section & Botswana Class section

· Lower Key Stage 2 (France & Egypt Class) – lots of curriculum updates – Classes section

· Show Racism the Red Card – China Class section & Lower Key Stage 2 section

Dates for the diary
	Friday 2nd February 
	Candlemas Service in church
	

	Monday  5th February 
	Parent Consultations day appointments
	Information to follow

	Tuesday 6th February
	Parent Consultations evening appointments 
	Information to follow

	Friday 9th February
	School closes for half term break
	


	Monday 19th February 
	Teacher Training Day
	

	Tuesday 20th  February
	School re-opens
	

	Wednesday 28th  February 
	Botswana Class worship
	9.15am

	Thursday 1st March 
	World Book Day
	Information to follow

	Wednesday 7th March
	Lower Key Stage 2 (France & Egypt) Class worship
	9.15am

	Wednesday 14th March
	China Class Worship
	9.15am

	Wednesday 21st March
	Brazil Class Worship
	9.15am

	Friday 23rd March 
	Sport Relief
	Information to follow

	Tuesday 27th March 
	Easter Service in church
	

	Thursday 29th March 
	School closes for Easter holiday
	


This newsletter can also be read on the school website – http://www.longhoughton.northumberland.sch.uk – through the ‘Newsletters’ link on the Home page
